If we have an accurate address for a non-custodial parent, we are obligated to invite them as well.  We don’t want this requirement of inviting both parents to put us in the position of having to schedule two meetings , so to make it work as efficiently as possible, the scheduling of the meeting should be at the convenience of the parent with whom the child lives with the majority of the time ( or as we refer to it in house as “parent of record”).  

